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I would like to take a minute to 

thank outgoing President Clay 

Crocker for serving as head of our 

club and all the additional work he 

took on as Newsletter Editor. Clay 

has set the bar high for me and I 

hope that you are not disappoint-

ed. The club is still in need of a President Elect. I 

would be glad to talk with anyone who is interested 

in the position but who may be concerned about the 

commitment. I hope that you would also consider 

presenting at a meeting this year, because I think we 

all have something to share. Our success as a club 

will only occur through member participation. Please 

consider a topic that you enjoy and share it with your 

fellow members. Thanks and lets have a great year!! 
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WOODSHOP ADVISOR 

CAPITAL AREA WOODWORKERS  

December Meeting Review: 

The December meeting was the clubôs annual 

Christmas dinner which was held at Bella Milano. 

We had a good turnout this year with 45 attendees 

total. Once again, the dulcet tones from Mr. Dennis 

Darlingôs electronic keyboard provided the seasonal 

ambiance. There was also a special performance by 

The Route 66 Barbershop Quartet, compliments of 

Dr. Roland and Hazen Folse.  

The members in attendance brought some very nice 

gifts (many of which were hand-made) for the 

spousesô raffle. All of the spouses/friends in 

attendance left with a gift. A series of Loweôs gift 

cards in several different amounts were raffled off to 

the members as well. See page 3 for pictures of the 

Christmas dinner festivities. 
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President                 Mike Mitchell  416-1819 

President-Elect   Open    

Past President         Clay Crocker   546-6033 

Treasurer           Norm Koerner  787-8795 

Editor                  Clay Crocker   546-6033 

Web Master:     Mike Mitchell  416-1819 

 Website:          www.cawspi.org 

REMINDER: 
CAW club membership dues are payable in January. 

The annual dues amount is $30. Please submit pay-

ment to Norm at the next club meeting you attend. 

Upcoming Meeting: 

Monday, January 2, 2017 

Social Time 5:15 to 6:30 

Meeting starts promptly at 6:30 

MCL Cafeteria, 2151 Wabash Ave 

January Program: 

Annual Planning Meeting 

January 2ndðMonday 

February 7thðTuesday 

March 1stðWednesday 

April 3rdðMonday 

May 2ndðTuesday 

June 7thðWednesday 

JulyðAnnual Club Picnic 

August 1stðTuesday 

September 6thðWednesday 

October 2ndðMonday 

November 7thðTuesday 

DecðClub Xmas Party 

Schedule of 2017 Meetings 

 

 

 

 

Mark your calendars now! 
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Check Out Your CAW Website! 

If you have not been to www.cawspi.org in a while, 

you should check it out! The website has a new, up-

dated look and is easier to administer. Some new fea-

tures include a members only bulletin board and  

password protected member information. If you need 

the password, contact Mike Mitchell at:                   

michael.f.mitchell@comcast.net 

UPDATE ON A TABLE SAW INJURY 

Submitted by Norm Koerner 

Push sticks are a common jig used to increase safety 

when ripping lumber on the table saw, as well as 

while using the bandsaw, jointer, and router table. 

They are sold  commercially in many sizes, shapes, 

and configurations.  Most are plastic.  Most are nar-

row and 12-16 inches long. They typically are 1/4 to 

3/4 inches wide. Some have a longer ñsnoutò to help 

keep the wood from riding up on the circular saw 

blade. I have several like that, but typically make my 

own, frequently from scrap.  Usually I cut a V-shaped 

notch for the leading end. 

Two months ago I was making cutting boards which 

requires a lot of narrow strips.  So I grabbed my trusty 

home-made push stick which was about 5/8 X 3/4 

inches. I had already cut about fifty strips. As I fin-

ished the last cut I glanced around for any I had 

missed.  In that split-second the tip of the push stick 

snagged the top of my saw blade and hurled it into the 

palm of my hand. 

Result: A three sided gash pushed in at about a 45 

degree angle.  I grabbed a paper towel and later rinsed 

the wound thoroughly with cold running tap wa-

ter.  My wife wanted me to go ñget stitchesò, but I 

decided against that. I did recall Jim Roles advice one 

time about avoiding Hydrogen Peroxide, as it not on-

ly kills bacteria but also the surface flesh and actually 

increases healing time. So instead, I used iodine and 

later some Bacitracin.  The wound eventually healed 

nicely. 

I now round over the óhandleò end of my ñscrapò 

push sticks. AND I have purchased two slightly used 

push block tools called GRR...Rippers.  New ones 

cost $59. Editorôs note: See page 3 for before and af-

ter pictures of Normôs injury. 

WOODWORKING TIPS FROM YESTERYEAR 

More woodworking tips from back in the 1990ôs. 

Originally compiled by Randy Speck: 

¶ Use link belts to power woodworking tools such 

as the table saw, jointer, or drill press. Tools run 

Special Notes:   

Show and Tell:  Members are encouraged to bring in 

items or projects to share at our meetings during the 

Show and Tell session.  Show us what youôve been 

working on lately! 

Share What Youôve Learned:  If youôve read an inter-

esting article or some other woodworking related 

source, bring the topic to one of our meetings to 

share.  Your participation is needed. 

Bring a Friend or Absent Member:  And donôt forget 

to call members you havenôt seen at our meetings 

lately to ask if they need a ride to our next meeting.  

more quietly and produce much less vibration, 

especially in unheated shops. 

¶ A hand scraper with a decent burr is a way to 

eliminate much hand sanding. It is even good for 

removing the ripple marks so commonly seen on 

boards after being run through a planer. 

¶ To prevent a ñskinò from forming on the top layer 

of paint/varnish in a re-sealed can, store the can 

upside down.  (Now we use special, purpose made 

plastic bags, add smooth rocks or marbles to the 

can to fill the air-space, or use a product called 

Bloxygen.) 

¶ Save jigs and templates for future use.  Write on 

each the date and what it was originally used for.  

¶ Various open-end wrenches are quick ways to 

size the diameter when doing woodturning. 

Submitted and slightly modified by  

Norm Koerner 
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ƶ Norm Koerner showing the injury caused to his 

hand by a shop-made push stick that inadvertently 

contacted a spinning table saw blade. This photo was 

taken on November 1st.  

UPDATE ON A TABLE SAW INJURY (cont.) 

ƶ This photo was taken on December 21st. Normôs 

had has healed quite nicely. 

ANNUAL CHRISTMAS DINNER 
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ƶ  The ñSpousesò raffle prize table. ƶ Robert Fox and Richard Metcalf.    

ANNUAL CHRISTMAS DINNER 

ƶ Brian and Abigail Ginn with Becky and David Kalaskie.    


